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REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

 

August 18, 2020 

 

Gulf Power Company 

c/o Michael Spoor 

1 Energy Place 

Pensacola, Florida  32520 

Mike.g.spoor@nexteraenergy.com  

 

Re: First Request for Additional Information (RAI) 

 Gadsden County – Environmental Resource Permitting Program 

Site Name: Gulf Power Company / Unnamed wetlands 

Site ID: ERP _378587 

DEP Application No.: 0378587-008- EI/20 

 

 

Dear Mr. Spoor: 

 

Thank you for your application for an individual environmental resource permit for geotechnical 

investigations submitted on July 20, 2020, for the above referenced Site.  A review of your application 

and supporting documentation indicates the application is incomplete.  Please provide the information 

listed below and refer to this RAI in your response.  

 

1. Thank you for providing the letter from the FDOT.  Please provide either the FDOT permit or have 

FDOT sign on the application as the property owner as documentation of the applicant’s real 

property interest.  Applicant’s Handbook Volume I, Section 4.2.3(d) 

 

NOTES:  Your application has been sent to commenting agencies for Coastal Zone Consistency Review 

as required by the Coastal Zone Management Act (CZMA).  More information or project revisions may 

be required after comments are received. [Rule 62-330.062(2), F.A.C.] 

 

To continue the processing of your application, the Department must receive a response within 90 days 

of this letter, November 16, 2020, unless a written request for additional time to provide the requested 

information is submitted and approved.  It is the Department’s desire to provide prompt turnaround 

times on permit applications, and a quicker response to this RAI shortens the timeframe for which a final 

decision on the application can be made.  Pursuant to Chapter 62-330 and Section 120.60, F.S., failure 

of an applicant to provide timely requested information by the applicant deadline may result in denial of 

the application.  You are encouraged to contact this office to discuss the items requested to assist you in 

developing a complete and adequate response. 

 

Your processor will be Una Johnson and can be contacted at (850)595-0585, 
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Martha.U.Johnson@FloridaDEP.gov.  Please submit your response by email to 

NWD_EPOST@FloridaDEP.gov, with a copy to Martha.U.Johnson@FloridaDEP.gov.  If the submittal 

is very large, you may post it to a folder on this office’s ftp site at: 

ftp://ftp.dep.state.fl.us/pub/incoming/NWD/.  After posting the submittal, send an e-mail to 

NWD_EPOST@FloridaDEP.gov, with a copy to Martha.U.Johnson@FloridaDEP.gov, alerting us that it 

has been posted. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Una Johnson 

Environmental Specialist 

 
v. 1.8 

 

Copies Furnished To: 

Wade Dandridge, Wade.Dandridge@FloridaDEP.gov 

Michael Leahy, mleahy@pickettusa.com  

Jude Dawson, jdawson@ectinc.com 

Franck Leblanc, Frank.l.leblanc@fpl.com  
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